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Attendance is 96% (National average)!
 

We want to start this newsletter with a fantastic piece of news. Dunstall Hill is now ranked 
in the top ten primary schools in Wolverhampton! Our results last year place us third in the 
city overall.  We are sure you will wish to join us in congratulating the children, adults and 
yourselves for all the hard work that has led to this well deserved and recognised success.  
Mr Asbury, Mr Fellows, Mrs Chander, Miss Butler, Miss Lay and Miss MacDonald 

Parent Classes
Huge congratulations to all the 
parents that have attended 
parent classes. It’s been 
fantastic to see you all progress 
and grow in confidence. Miss 
MacDonald and Miss Vaughan 
will be continuing these in the 
new year starting 17.1.19. 
Miss MacDonald and Miss Lay 

Performing Arts
Children from year 5 and 6 performed at 
Ormiston New Academy to support pupils 
with their BTech in Performing Arts. They 
joined in with pupils from other local 
primary schools including Rakegate, 
Bushbury Hill and Northwood Park.
It was awesome! 
Mrs Down

EYFS Nativity
Parents and staff were treated to 
a wonderful pre-Christmas gift 
from our youngest children. This 
annual event always puts us in 
the Christmas spirit and is worth 
the hard work that staff put in to 
make sure it runs smoothly. 
Miss Butler

Football
Our football team continue to play our other 
local primary schools. Despite the huge 
improvements they have made, we continue 
to await that elusive first win; we are 
positive that the New Year will see 
this victory. Watch out Wolves!  
Miss Burton

Miss Lay
I am sure you would all like to join us in 
wishing Miss Lay the best of luck. She left 
us on Monday to start her maternity leave. 
We know she is going to make 
a great Mum.
From all of Miss Lay’s 
friends at Dunstall Hill

During Space week children came 
to school dressed up as scientists, 
astronauts or characters from 
space. Through visiting a mobile 
planetarium, children also had an 
opportunity to experience and find 
out more about light and dark, 
space, and the planets. The 
children had an amazing time and 
truly enjoyed themselves. 

Mrs Dhir



Message from Mr Asbury 
We have had a fantastic start 
to the year. Our children 
continue to make excellent progress in their academic studies and build upon their successes 
from the previous year.  They are working really hard and making the most of the opportunities 
given to them in and outside of school; too much to put into this newsletter! This success is 
highlighted in the fantastic outcomes achieved by our children and we are positive that, with 
continued hard work and parental support, it will continue long into the future.  
I look forward to seeing you all at the gate in the New Year and would like take this opportunity 
to wish you all a restful and peaceful Christmas break.  
Mr Asbury

Severn Trent Visit
On Monday 3rd December, Justin Crilly came into 
school to present an assembly for years 1-6 about 
water. Year 5 learnt about how water is purified 
and treated. In addition to this, Year 5 also 
learning about wasting and conserving water. 
Year 5 also had a workshop where they learnt 
about our sewage system, water use in the home 
and how water treatment forms part of the water 
cycle. 
Mr Mahay

ECO Award
School is really proud to have achieved 
the Bronze ECO award. The organisation 
audited school producing an action plan 
that focused on sustainability and impact 
upon the environment. We have now 
begun working towards the Silver Award.
Mr Fellows

Christmas Service
The children, staff and a few parents really enjoyed the 
Christmas service at theTabernacle Church on Wednesday. 
It was great to see the respect we all hold for each others 
faiths. 

We would just like to take this opportunity 
to wish the Reverend Summerville the 
best of luck in his new parish in London; 
he will be missed by us all.  
 Mr Asbury and Mrs Cartwright

Information

Children return to school on the Tuesday 8th January 
2019 at the normal times.

I must also request that parents stop parking along 
the road on the Community Centre side. I will continue 
to monitor the situation and if it does not improve I will 
be forced to lock the gates at the top of the road. I do 
not take this decision lightly but it is putting our 
children’s lives at risk. 

Mr Asbury


